
TO WHOMSOEVER IT MAY CONCERN 

 

This is to inform that the erstwhile Statutory Auditor of the Company i.e. SCV & Co. LLP via letter 
dated October 9, 2024 has informed the Company: 

1. The Auditor’s report for FY 23-24 should no longer be associated with the Financial 
Statement FY 23-24. The firm has withdrawn its certification with immediate effect and 
mentioned that no reliance should be made on the Financial Statements and Auditor’s 
Report for FY 23-24. 
 

2. The Auditor’s report for FY 22-23 and FY 21-22 should no longer be associated with the 
Financial Statement FY 22-23 and FY 21-22 and thus no reliance should be placed on the 
Auditors’ certification for FY 22-23 and FY 21-22. 
 

Further, the current Statutory Auditors' i.e. S N Dhawan has made a communication under 
section 143(12) of the Companies Act, 2013 via email dated October 4, 2025. 


